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May 12, 2020 

 

 

The Honorable Elaine Chao 

Secretary 

United States Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, D.C.  20590 

 

Re: FY 2020 U. S. DOT Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) 

Transportation Discretionary Grants Program, Lafayette Consolidated Government – University 

Corridor Project 

 

Dear Secretary Chao, 

 

I am writing to you today to respectfully ask that you consider the application submitted by the Lafayette 

Consolidated Government (LCG) to construct the final phases of the University Avenue Corridor Project.  

LCG is requesting $23,298,964 million in BUILD grant funding and they will contribute 25 percent in 

local matching funds. 

 

University Avenue is a major regional connector and the gateway into Lafayette as well as an important 

economic asset to the community. This corridor extends through key locations such as the Lafayette 

Regional Airport, the city police department, the University of Louisiana at Lafayette’s campus, 

downtown Lafayette, Interstate 10, and rural parts of the parish. 

 

LCG has had the census tract around the corridor designated an Opportunity Zone and has had the state 

designate a cultural district to stimulate historic preservation and the arts. The revitalization of the 

University Avenue corridor and its increased safety and mobility could promote an enhanced quality of 

life in this community.  

 

I respectfully ask that you give your careful attention and consideration to this proposal.  

 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely, 

 

John Kennedy 

        United States Senator 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
April 28, 2020 

 

 

Secretary Elaine L. Chao 
U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 
 

Secretary Chao, 

 

I write to request your consideration of the Lafayette Consolidated Government’s (LCG) 
application for a fiscal year (FY) 2020 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) 

Transportation Discretionary Grant.  This project represents an opportunity for the federal government 

to assist with funding that will increase the region’s economic viability and stability.  
  

LCG, in partnership with the Acadiana Metropolitan Planning Commission, is seeking funding for 

this project to revitalize a commercial corridor that was an active and vibrant place until the oil bust of the 
1980's.  Their project, the “Re-BUILDing University Avenue Corridor Project” has been under 

development for several years and will benefit the entire region.  Since submission of their previous 

FY2019 BUILD grant application, LCG has continued to work to lay the groundwork for a shovel ready 

project. Some of the initiatives that have already been undertaken include a comprehensive rezoning plan, 
designation as a federal Opportunity Zone, and the acquiring of adjudicated property. 

 

Gateway corridors like University Avenue make a first impression to visitors, including future 
University of Louisiana at Lafayette students, prospective businesses, and new residents. Enhancing the 

corridor’s physical environment, creating a more walkable and bikeable street, and supporting its 

economic health will positively influence the way visitors perceive Lafayette and the surrounding region, 

as well as support increased economic development in the area.  
 

Expenditure of public funding that spurs economic development and increases access to key 

regional assets is a wise and efficient investment.  I support LCG’s application for FY20 BUILD Grant 
and hope that you will give it your full attention. 

 

Respectfully, 
 

 

 

Clay Higgins 
                                                    United States Congressman 
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May 12, 2020 

 

 

Ms. Elaine L. Chao 

Office of the Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of 

Transportation 1200 

New Jersey Ave. SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Chao, 

 

As the CEO of the Acadiana Planning Commission and the Acadiana MPO, I fully support and 

strongly encourage funding of the Lafayette Consolidated Government’s (LCG) request for the 

FY20 BUILD Grant to construct the final phases of the University Avenue Corridor project – 

known as the Re-BUILDing University Avenue Corridor project.  

 

In August of 2019, White House WHORC Director Scott Turner and his team toured and visited 

with residents along the corridor. He clearly understood and communicated that this corridor 

represents all that President Trump intended with the Opportunity Zone initiative. The BUILD grant 

investment would provide the much-needed public infrastructure to support not only the safety 

measures needed but also the private sector investment that it will attract.  

 

  
August 7, 2019 From Left to right Residents Debbie and Jay Smith, APC Planner Chad LaComb, 
Residents Giselle and Larry Menard, Resident Doris Clement, Resident and Business Owners Stephanie 
and Greg Dugan, White House WHORC Director Scott Turner, Resident Ms. Linda, APC CEO Monique 
Boulet, Developer Josh Collen, Chase Terrebonne, Ty Petty (HUD), Louisiana DOTD Secretary Shawn 
Wilson tour a low income housing initiative being developed on the corridor. 

 

This commercial corridor was an active and vibrant place until the oil bust of the 1980's which 

resulted in economic decline and disinvestment. Further, the area was negatively impacted by 

both the widening of University Avenue and Cameron Street (US Highway 90) as part of a railroad 

underpass construction project. For many of the businesses along University Avenue, the 

acquisition of right-of-way removed valuable parking space and many of the existing sidewalks 

that provided alternative modes of transportation and access for local residents. The combination 

of these two factors and disinvestment has caused the area’s continued decline with numerous 

underperforming or blighted and abandoned properties forming a negative first impression of the 
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city for visitors who enter through this gateway.  

 

Recognizing the challenges facing University Avenue and its importance to the region, APC has worked with 

an EPA Brownfield grant throughout the corridor. The reinvestment efforts in some commercial parcels are 

now in progress. LCG has begun the initial steps towards revitalizing the corridor.   

 

LCG has prioritized the redevelopment of this corridor. The Comprehensive Plan, PlanLafayette, adopted in 

2015, calls for the revitalization of “Four Corners” at the intersection of University Avenue and Cameron 

Street (US 90) as an employment and job center. Planning efforts have drawn from the community’s unique 

history and character within to create a sense of place. Planned improvements include streetscaping and 

improved physical connections to the surrounding community.   

 

University Avenue and its renewal as a major center of commercial and economic activity in Lafayette Have 

been at the forefront of the LCG administration, currently being led by LCG’s Mayor-President, Josh Guillory.  

LCG and the Acadiana Metropolitan Planning Organization (AMPO) finalized a year-long corridor visioning 

and planning effort in 2018 that brought together significant public input from key stakeholders and the 

general public and that resulted in a strategic and cohesive corridor plan for University Avenue.  

 

Building upon the corridor plan, LCG, through the AMPO, has secured funding to complete the first phase of 

the University Avenue Corridor project.  Also, numerous planning efforts and improvements have focused on 

disinvested, older areas adjacent or connected to University Avenue including the planning efforts provided 

by a FY14 TIGER planning grant to mitigate the effects of the future I-49 Interstate Connector project, 

planning efforts for commercial corridors connected to University Ave. (Simcoe St.), and numerous 

improvements to revitalize downtown Lafayette.  

 

Investment of public funding, that both spurs economic redevelopment and increases the ability and 

safety for all people to transverse and access a vibrant corridor, is necessary for the area to build upon its 

current success. Therefore, I support pursuing the funding necessary to build the final phases of the 

University Avenue Corridor project. I encourage you to give this application your utmost attention and 

consideration. 

 

Highest Regards, 

 
Monique B. Boulet, CEO 

 

 

 

 

 





 

 

May 11, 2020 
 
The Honorable Elaine L. Chao 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave. SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590 
 
 
Secretary Chao: 
 
On behalf of One Acadiana, I write to fully support the Lafayette Consolidated Government’s 
request for the FY20 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) Discretionary 
Grant to construct the final phases of the University Avenue Corridor project, known as the Re-
BUILDing University Avenue Corridor project.  
 
One Acadiana brings together the business community across nine parishes in South Louisiana to 
pursue a long-term vision of making Acadiana one of the most high-quality, sought after regions in 
the South for business and talent. One of our core strategies in advancing this vision is to revitalize 
the region’s core, particularly the areas around downtown Lafayette and the gateways into our 
community. 
 
To that end, One Acadiana strongly supports LCG’s efforts to revitalize the University Avenue 
corridor. This historically significant corridor, which connects Interstate 10, downtown Lafayette, the 
University of Louisiana at Lafayette, and the Lafayette Regional Airport is home to an underserved 
population and not experiencing the same kind of growth and development that other areas of the 
city are experiencing. In 2018, LCG and the Acadiana MPO finalized a year-long corridor visioning 
and planning effort involving significant public and stakeholder input, which resulted in a corridor 
plan for University Avenue that aims to create: 1) a safe and connected corridor, 2) a framework for 
revitalization, and 3) an inviting gateway to the community. This funding request, through the 
BUILD Grant program, would provide critical resources to fully realize these efforts. 
 
One Acadiana strongly supports all efforts to appropriate the funding necessary to complete the 
University Avenue Corridor project, and we appreciate your consideration of this application. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Troy Wayman, CEcD 
President & CEO 
One Acadiana 



 

 

 

May 14, 2020 

 
Ms. Elaine L. Chao 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation Ave. SE 
U.S. Department of Transportation 1200 
New Jersey Washington, DC 20590 

 
Re: University Avenue Corridor and the Bottle Art Lofts 
 
 
Dear Ms. Chao, 

 
On behalf of HRI Communities (“HRI”), I fully support Lafayette Consolidated Government’s (LCG) 
request to apply for the FY20 BUILD (Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development) 
Discretionary Grant to construct the final phases of the University Avenue Corridor project – known as 
the Re-BUILDing University Avenue Corridor project. The first two phases are funded through both the 
Acadiana MPO and LCG in the amount of $7.3 million. Phase 1 of the project is design and engineering 
from Jeanne Street to Gilman Road with Phase 2 consisting of improvements at the Cameron St. and 
University Ave. intersection, known locally as “Four Corners”. 
 
University Ave. is a major regional connector and the gateway into Lafayette as well as an important 
economic asset to the community. LCG strives to enhance the quality of life of the community, to 
promote a city that is safe, and to establish well-maintained, multi-modal infrastructure with an 
emphasis on convenient and efficient transportation movements. This corridor extends through key 
functions in our city including the Lafayette Regional Airport, the city police department and the main 
city/parish government and judicial offices, the University of Louisiana at Lafayette’s campus, 
downtown Lafayette, Interstate 10 and then heads north to Carencro.  
 
This commercial corridor was an active and vibrant place until the oil bust of the 1980's, which resulted 
in economic decline and disinvestment. Further, the area was negatively impacted by both the widening 
of University Ave. and Cameron St. (US Highway 90) as part of a railroad underpass construction project. 
For many of the businesses along University Avenue, the acquisition of right-of-way removed valuable 
parking space and existing sidewalks that provided alternative modes of transportation, and access for 
local residents. The combination of these two factors and ongoing disinvestment has caused the area’s 
continued decline with numerous underperforming, blighted and abandoned properties.  
 

  



Recognizing the challenges facing University Ave. and its importance to the region, LCG began building 
support for revitalizing the corridor with its comprehensive plan, PlanLafayette, adopted in 2015. The 
plan called for the revitalization of the “Four Corners” at the intersection of University Avenue and 
Cameron Street (US 90) as an employment and job center and the creation of a sense of place through 
streetscape improvements and physical connections to the surrounding community. In 2018, LCG and 
the Acadiana Metropolitan Planning Organization (AMPO) finalized a year-long corridor visioning and 
planning effort that involved significant public input with key stakeholders and the public at-large. This 
resulted in a strategic and comprehensive corridor plan for University Avenue.  

Since the previous FY2019 BUILD grant application, LCG has continued to work to lay the groundwork 
for a successful project. At the key intersection of University Ave. and Cameron St., LCG has designed 
and funded a landscape project that seeks to provide shade and increased pedestrian mobility through 
the intersection to the railroad overpass; has obtained the ownership of an adjudicated property at the 
south east corner for intersection improvements; and, has been a partner to secure a private, catalytic 
development with HRI’s Bottle Art Lofts project on the north east corner. HRI has completed 
transformative projects in other cities where we have had significant public engagement. Lafayette is 
no different. We have worked with neighborhood groups like the LaPlace Coterie, Townfolk Inc. and 
the district council member that led to support for LCG’s financial loan to facilitate the project. We are 
excited that LCG has designated this area as part of a Cultural District that affords the opportunity for 
sales tax relief on original art sales. The project has two phases planned to culminate in a $35 million 
mixed-use project at the site, and the full project is planned to contain 105 housing units. In addition, 
this project will be preserving an historic site which was previously a Coca-Cola Bottling Plant. In 
addition to our work at this catalyst site, LCG has had the census tract around the corridor designated 
an Opportunity Zone by the federal government and has had the state designate a cultural district to 
stimulate historic preservation and the arts. Finally, LCG has completed a comprehensive rezoning and 
overlay district through the entire corridor to plan for development that will be compatible to the vision 
of the corridor plan. 

The revitalization of the University Avenue corridor and its increased safety and mobility has extensive 
support among key stakeholders in this community. We thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Joshua D. Collen 

President 













Ms. Elaine L. Chao 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation Ave. SE 
U.S. Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey 
Washington, DC 20590 

 
Dear Ms. Chao, 

 
As a representative for TownFolk, Inc., I fully support Lafayette Consolidated Government’s (LCG) request to apply for the FY20 
BUILD (Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development) Discretionary Grant to construct the final phases of the University 
Avenue Corridor project – known as the Re-BUILDing University Avenue Corridor project. The first two phases are funded through 
both the Acadiana MPO and LCG in the amount of $7.3 million. Phase 1 of the project is design and engineering from Jeanne Street 
to Gilman Road with Phase 2 consisting of improvements at the Cameron St. and University Ave. intersection, known locally as 
“Four Corners”. 
 
University Ave. is a major regional connector and the gateway into Lafayette as well as an important economic asset to the 
community. LCG strives to enhance the quality of life of the community, to promote a city that is safe, and to establish well-
maintained, multi-modal infrastructure with an emphasis on convenient and efficient transportation movements. This corridor 
extends through key functions in our city including the Lafayette Regional Airport, the city police department and the main 
city/parish government and judicial offices, the University of Louisiana at Lafayette’s campus, downtown Lafayette, Interstate 10 
and then heads north to Carencro.  
 
This commercial corridor was an active and vibrant place until the oil bust of the 1980's, which resulted in economic decline and 
disinvestment. Further, the area was negatively impacted by both the widening of University Ave. and Cameron St. (US Highway 90) 
as part of a railroad underpass construction project. For many of the businesses along University Avenue, the acquisition of right-of-
way removed valuable parking space and existing sidewalks that provided alternative modes of transportation, and access for local 
residents. The combination of these two factors and ongoing disinvestment has caused the area’s continued decline with numerous 
underperforming, blighted and abandoned properties.  
 
Recognizing the challenges facing University Ave. and its importance to the region, LCG began building support for revitalizing the 
corridor with its comprehensive plan, PlanLafayette, adopted in 2015. The plan called for the revitalization of the “Four Corners” at 
the intersection of University Avenue and Cameron Street (US 90) as an employment and job center and the creation of a sense of 
place through streetscape improvements and physical connections to the surrounding community. In 2018, LCG and the Acadiana 
Metropolitan Planning Organization (AMPO) finalized a year-long corridor visioning and planning effort that involved significant public 
input with key stakeholders and the public at-large. This resulted in a strategic and comprehensive corridor plan for University 
Avenue.  
 
Since the previous FY2019 BUILD grant application, LCG has continued to work to lay the ground work for a successful project. At 
the key intersection of University Ave. and Cameron St., LCG has designed and funded a landscape project that seeks to provide 
shade and increased pedestrian mobility through the intersection to the railroad overpass; has obtained the ownership of an 
adjudicated property at the south east corner for intersection improvements; and, has been a partner to secure a private, catalytic 
development on the north east corner. LCG has had the census tract around the corridor designated an Opportunity Zone by the 
federal government and has had the state designate a cultural district to stimulate historic preservation and the arts. Finally, LCG 
has completed a comprehensive rezoning and overlay district through the entire corridor to plan for development that will be 
compatible to the vision of the corridor plan. 
  
The revitalization of the University Avenue corridor and its increased safety and mobility has extensive support among key 
stakeholders in this community. We thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jennifer Borel Doucet 
President, TownFolk, Inc. 





  

512 N University Ave 

Ph: 337-235-5565 

E: admin@bridgeacadiana.org 

 

 

 

May 6, 2020 

 

 
Katrena Ann King  │  Planner II 
Lafayette Consolidated Government 
Development and Planning Department 
PlanLafayette Office 

101 Jefferson Street  /  P.O. Box 4017-C  /  Lafayette, LA  70502 

 

Dear Ms. King:  

I write on behalf of Bridge Ministry of Acadiana (BMA)in strong support of the 

Lafayette Consolidated Government’s (LCG) request for the FY18 BUILD (Better 

Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development) Discretionary Grant to construct 

the first phase of the LA 182, University streetscape redevelopment.  

As an organization whose primary focus is serving families in underserved 

communities with a range of youth programming, this support aligns with the 

rebuilding of the “four-corners” neighborhood we serve and our efforts in 

revitalizing a once vibrant and robust area of Lafayette. We look forward to the 

city’s investment into the “four-corners” redevelopment. 

Sincerely, 

 

Rachael Stonicher  

Administrative Assistant 

Bridge Ministry of Acadiana  

http://www.lafayettela.gov/comprehensiveplan




 

 

April 29, 2020 

 

Ms. Elaine L. Chao 

Office of the Secretary of Transpotation Av. SE 

U.S. Department of Transportation  

1200 New Jersey 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Ms. Chao 

I am currently a resident and was raised on University Avenue in Lafayette, Louisiana.  

I support the Lafayette Consolidated Government request to apply for the FY20 BUILD 

Disretionary Grant. We need this grant to finish the final phase of our University Avenue 

Project.  

The first two phases ($7.3 million) are funded through LCG and Acadiana MPO. Phase 1 is for 

design and engineering from Jeanne Street to Gilman Road and Phase 2 is for improvements at 

Cameron Street and University Avenue which we call Four Corners. 

This area was a vibrant part of Lafayette with restaurants, a supper club, a movie theater, retail 

shops, a bottling plant and small businesses. The oil bust of the 1980’s helped with the economic 

decline. Now we have blighted and abandoned properties in our neighborhood. 

Construction of a railroad underpass at University Ave. and Cameron St. (US Hwy. 90) affected 

our businesses. Streets were widened and parking spaces/existing sidewalks were removed.  

In 2015, LCG developed a comprehensive plan to revitalize our area and focus on streetscape 

and connectivity. In 2018,  LCG and the Acadiana Metropolitan Planning Organization 

completed a plan for University Avenue Corridor our gateway into Lafayette from interstate I-

10. 

Since 2019, LCG is (1) a partner to secure a private residential/retail complex covering one block 

at Four Corners (2) rezoned the area and created an overlay district so development can follow 

the plan vision (3) obtained ownership of an adjuducted property needed for our intersection 

improvements (4) designed and funded projects for pedestrian mobility and landscape. We are a 

state cultural district and our census tract has been designated as a Federal Opportunity Zone. 

Please consider my request for this grant and help us rebuild our neighborhood. 

Sherrill Lorio 

1716 West University Avenue   

Lafayette, Louisiana 70506 

337-303-4987 



 

 

sherrill.lorio@lusfiber.net 
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